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MAINTENANCE OF NON-EUREF 
PERMANENT STATIONS

- Letter from Ireland: procedures for the maintenance 

of EUREF stations established in campaigns (2003)

- Letter sent to the NMA asking to include relevant 
information in the NR presented at the EUREF 

Symposium in Toledo, June 2003

BACKGROUND

DOCUMENTS

- Overview of the campaigns approved as Class B

- Summary of the information contained in the NR
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SUMMARY

• In general the countries gave a good description of the 

network’s status and the connection with EUREF 

• In general the old stations are being replaced by 
permanent stations and presented to the TWG 
as a new campaign

• Not all the countries included EUREF89 or EUVN 

stations, or don’t refer it

• The degree of coherence with the data base is not 100%

• The data base should be more accurate, and it is 

desirable that the website contains more graphical 
information (v.g., the EPN site)


